
Activities Meeting:   Monday, September 11, 2023 

 

Present:  Bob Smith, Cathy Smith, Mary Bessemer, Debbie Rebocho, Debi Perry, Santo Perry, Sue Rudnicki, Pat 

Paxson, Jean Hohenberger, Lee Williams, Geralyn and Terry Hartman, Fred Shields, Ken and Deb Wierman, 

Susan Granger, Sandy Rutter, Pamela Sorrell 

Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Bob asked if there were any new members.   There were none. 

Minutes:  Geralyn Hartman made a motion to approve the August 14, 2023 Minutes, seconded by Fred Shields 

and the motion carried. 

Treasurer Report:  Cathy Smith reported on the August 2023 Treasurer’s Report.  Santo Perry made a motion 

to approve the report, seconded by Debi Perry. 

 

Standing Committees: 

POT LUCK: The August 21 potluck was an Ice Cream Social  attended by 22 people and  $112 was turned in to 

Activities, and the expenses were $70.32  The October 9 Pot Luck is a Chowder Cook Off at 5:30 pm.  At this 

time we have 17 attending and 6 individuals making chowder.  Please get your reservations in by October 1. 

BINGO:  Debi Perry stated that the following money was turned over to Activities from 50/50, August 25, 42 

players $51, Sept 8, 43 players and $46. 

DINING OUT:  Sue Rudnicki reported on the following Dining Out: July 28 

August Driftwood – 43 residents signed up, $8.00 turned into activities 

September 26th at Abuelo’s Mexican  

October – Bubbas Smokehouse  

LADIES KOFFEE:  Pat Paxson reported that the August 19 Ladies Koffee had 52 RSVP, 4 no shows and 48 

attended and $180 was turned into Activities.    The next Koffee will be this Saturday, September 16. 

HOMEBOUND:   Ann Golden reported that 13 frozen meals were donated and delivered to homebound. 

LINE DANCING:  Pat Paxson reported 9 people are attending line dancing and they are planning two Christmas 

Programs at Brookdale and Indigo. 

Travel Club:  Fred Shields reported that the Christmas Show is coming up December 12, 13 have signed up, 

need 20 to get the $15 discount per ticket.    

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Community Service Events:    Jean Hohenberger reported that the September 21, Unknown Soldier event has 

been cancelled and will be scheduled at a later date.   The presenters feel the added time will give us a better 

presentation.  The new chairs of these events for 2024 will be Donna Ebling and Ann Golden. 



Oktoberfest Update: Bob Smith reported that we have 93 signed up with 17 on a waiting list. 

40TH ANNIVERSARY EVENTS UPDATE: 

History presentation:  Jean Hohenberger stated that there are 40 signed up for October 1, and 29 for October 

12.  Please encourage neighbors to sign up as soon as possible, we are hoping to cap attendance at 45.  Ann 

Golden is looking into possibly having another of these talks in November. 

Art Show:  We have 24 participants.  Jean is looking into locking the door of the clubhouse so the art is 

protected during the time between the two showings. 

Car Show: The event is coming along with several cars, golf carts and motorcycles. 

Open House:  Volunteers are needed to prepare food, set up and serve.  This event needs to be promoted. 

Halloween dance:   Debbie Rebocho reported she has 17 confirmed attending.  Debbie has put together a 

wine basket for a $5 raffle. 

2023 THANKSGIVING:   Debbie Rebocho and Debi Perry – Everything is coming along.  They are asking for 

donations for:   turkeys, potatoes, and supplies for the dinner. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Bob Smith welcomed Mary Bessemer as the new Vice-Chair of the Activities Committee. 

Bob Smith said a thank you to Terry and Geralyn Hartman for being active in many events and Geralyn serving 

as Vice-Chair of the committee. 

Bob Smith stated that we have 93 reservations and 17 individuals on the waiting list for the Octoberfest.  He 

asked for the committee’s recommendation if we should allow the waitlist to be included.  The overall 

response from the Activities Committee was no, we should stay at the 93 reservations.   If we allow the waiting 

list to attend in full it sets a precedent for future events.     

VETERANS DAY:   Veterans Day will be celebrated on 11/11/23 at 11:00 am.   Lunch will be provided. 

FOOD DRIVE:  The CAP food drive will be October 1-7 and be delivered on October 8th.    Please watch the 

News and Views for the drop off locations. 

CRAFT FAIR:  The craft fair will be held on November 4 – 9-1:00 pm. 

NEW YEARS EVE:  Sandy Rutter, Pam Sorrell, and Mary Bessemer asked for money to be encumbered for the 

event.  Pat Paxson moved that $1500 be encumbered for the event and Ann Golden seconded 

TABLECLOTHS: Jean Hohenberger stated that the choir has been disbanded and they would like to donate 

eight tablecloths to Activities.   It was the consensus that we would like to have these for our events. 

ADJOURN: Debi Perry made a motion to adjourn, Geralyn Hartman seconded 

Respectfully submitted, 
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